City of Leoti Governing Body met in regular session Monday, March 3, 2025 at 6:30 p.m., at the City Hall Meeting Room.
Mayor Chris Kreutzer called the meeting to order at 6:49 p.m.

Mayor Kreutzer asked City Clerk Jeannine Hassell for Roll Call; Council President Derek Meyer, Councilors Kelma Burch,
Aron White and Jim Kreutzer. Also present were City Superintendent Blaine Medina and Rob Taylor.

Mayor Kreutzer opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

White moved Burch seconded to approve the agenda. Motion carried unanimously.

The Consent Agenda items included: a. February 18, 2625 Regular Meeting Minutes, b. Payroll warrants $33,897.04,

c. Accounts Payable warrants $22,345.82, d. Accounts Payable warrants $44,206.69, e. Accounts Payable warrants $11,293.72.
(The warrants were available for review).

Meyer moved J. Kreutzer seconded to approve the consent agenda items a-e. Motion carried unanimously.

Council discussed the vacant council seat. No decision was made and the item was tabled.

Mayor Kreutzer had no update on the fireworks.

City Superintendent Medina shared pictures of the items he would like to put in the annual consignment sale on March 22,
2025. Some of the items are a welder, generator, a Wegele mower with parts, water tank, small trailers and a 2004 F-150 ’2 ton

truck. Council approved to put the items in the consignment sale.

Mayor Kreutzer shared an idea for a spring cleanup day. The City offers a Third Thursday Get Rid of Trash campaign every
month that is free of charge. It was agreed to promote and advertise the service more.

City Treasurer Liz Gould’s January 2025 treasurers report was reviewed.

Council welcomed the City’s new Code Enforcement Officer Shane Harris. This being his first day on the job, City Hall staff
and City Superintendent Medina shared information on the position and took him on a tour of Leoti. Council shared some things
they would like him to look into but want to give him some time to get familiar with Leoti and the position.

City Superintendent Blaine Medina shared that the bulk water station is up and running with the new system. Hickman’s will be
here next week to perform some maintenance on a lift station. A water meter setter was changed out for a customer. Medina
asked Lee’s Construction for an estimate on putting in a water line out to Nutrien Ag.

City Clerk Hassell reported that the new storm sirens will be installed next week

The next city council meeting is on Monday, March 17, 2025 at 6:30 pm.

There being no further business White made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:35 p.m. Burch seconded. Motion carried.
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